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MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 14, 2022 LTJBSA GENERAL MEETING 

In Attendance:  Andrea Alfieri, Paul Alfieri (coaching), John Brogle, Ken Dobkin, Ken Kiernan, Chris 

Kmiec, Brian Mauger, Gene McGuire, Ken Mitchell, Nicole Mottola, Sandy 

Oswald, Mike Poot, Dave Shockey, Carly Vichroski, Paul Vichroski, Sean Willever, 

Jake Zalaznick, Jason Zegarski, Ziggy Zegarski 

 

Review of Minutes: Meeting called to order by LTJBSA President, Paul Vichroski.  A motion was made 

to accept the June 8, 2022 meeting minutes – unanimously approved.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Our Treasurer, Bob D. was not in attendance.  He provided Paul V. with 3 months 

of reports (June-August).  June and July show typical expenses.  Bob will take care 

of moving money from the concession account to our operating account.   

 

  Carly advised that our credit card sales were fabulous – about 60% of sales were 

on credit cards.  We brought in some additional funds by using the mobile reader.  

During softball and BR tournaments, we brought in about $200/night on the 

mobile reader alone.  Parents seem happy with these new features.  We would 

like to try to keep our concession prices where they are, but if food prices rise, 

we may need to adjust. 

 

  A motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report – unanimously approved.  

 

Babe Ruth 

 

Baseball: Paul V. gave the Babe Ruth Report.  We hosted the 14U tournament.  The kids 

had a great time.  Our ladies here knocked it out of the park.  Jack was our emcee.  

We had a ton of community support and sponsors.  Atlantic Shore won the title 

and went on to the World Series.  We had a nice turnout for the summer season 

with 15-20 kids and are rolling right into fall ball practice.  Our first game is 

tomorrow on Pezzicola.  We have about 20 kids signed up for Fall Ball. 

 

A motion was made to accept the Babe Ruth Report – unanimously approved. 
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Little League 

Baseball: Paul V. read Paul A’s Little League Baseball Report in his absence.  See attached. 

 

A motion was made to accept the Little League Report – unanimously approved. 

 

Softball: Jake Zalaznick, VP of Softball, gave the Softball report.  Summer was great.  The 

11U girls won the District tournament and then played in a 12U tournament the 

following week with three 12 y/o girls.  They made it to semi-finals.  We had about 

30 girls in attendance for the first couple weeks of the summer SB program.  Our 

Fall Ball program is starting soon with about 30 girls signed up. 

 

 A motion was made to accept the Softball Report – unanimously approved. 

Travel: Dave S. gave the Travel Report.  We have a new 8U team and are looking to add 

a couple more kids.  We will have two 10U Thunder teams.  Tryouts were held 

last weekend and 18 kids showed up.  The 12U team is playing in a tournament 

in the beginning of October.  Ken M. updated us on the rising 15’s.  They played 

in a 5 day tournament in Staten Island at the end of July.  They are playing one 

game per week and scheduled to play in several tournaments.  Their first two 

games last weekend were no hitters and they won the tournament.   

 

 A motion was made to accept the Travel Report – unanimously accepted. 

 

Old Business: No old business. 

  

New Business: Paul V. advised that we need volunteers for a LTJBSA table at Lawrence’s 

Community Day (Sunday, October 2nd).   

 

The Snack Shack Express will return in the spring.   

 

Paul V. and Paul A. had a meeting with the Township, Kevin Nerwinski, and the 

representatives from the football program.  There was a discussion about who 

actually owns the building/equipment.  It was determined that everything 

belongs to LTJBSA.  The Township gave us the frame to the building, but all labor 

and supplies were donated.  All equipment was purchased by us.  If football wants 

to use it, they have to sign a lease agreement, give us a security deposit, and pay 

a fee.  They have not made any arrangements to use our facilities, so the kitchen 

and bathrooms are off limits.  We even offered to run the Snack Shack for them 

and give them a portion of the proceeds, but they did not agree. 

 

The Township has agreed to replace the flooring in the bathrooms over the 

winter.  

 

The Township will provide a schedule for when work on the field 

conversion/bathroom flooring will begin. 

 

 

Closing: The next meeting will be held October 12, 2022. 

 

 A motion was made to adjourn the meeting - unanimously approved. 




















